
 

Madhuban Newsletter – February 2003 
 

Dadiji’s sweet letter of remembrance to all the instrument teachers 
and all brothers and sisters, the decoration of the Brahmin clan. 

 

To the extremely loving children of the Supremely Beloved Innocent Lord Shiva, to the ones who please the 
Lord with an honest heart, to all the brothers and sisters, the decoration of the Brahmin clan who are 
sustained with blessings from the Bestower of Blessings.  Please accept sweet, love-filled remembrances 
from Madhuban, the land of tapasya. 
 

I am sure all of you Baba’s tapaswi children are enjoying the sweetness of introversion by sitting in the 
cottage of your forehead in the avyakt month of January.  Truly, this month of Baba is a month of blessings, 
which enables you to experience an easy yogi life.  Only the one Beloved Baba is residing in everyone’s eyes 
and all are lost in that deep love for Baba.  Only we children know the experience of this unique bliss and 
remain lost in that sweetness.  Our sweetest Baba has given us many beautiful inspirations for the New 
Year.  Baba says: Children, become easy and elevated effort-makers.  Use all your treasures of thoughts, 
breath, time, virtues and powers in a worthwhile way and success is guaranteed.  I am sure all of you are 
making such intense effort. 
 

Now, in the month of February, we will be making preparations to create a lot of splendour for celebrating 
Shiv Baba’s Jayanti.  I am sure all of you must have planned many beautiful programmes for celebrating 
Shiv Ratri.  (A bulletin to all centres in Bharat was sent for having 67 programmes for celebrating the 67 th 
Shiv Jayanti.)  You can also create that splendour for the celebration of Shiv Jayanti for celebrating one 
whole week of Shiv Jayanti.  Sweetest avyakt BapDada has send a special message that according to the 
time, you children have been giving lectures, and held exhibitions and seminars, but now, together with 
serving through words, you also have to become equal to the Father and with love from your heart, enable 
Baba’s message to reach the hearts of the people.  Become master bestowers and give a drop of spiritual 
experience.  On Shiv Jayanti, we all also make a promise.  BapDada’s has pure hopes for us children.  
Anger or bossiness becomes a great obstacle in our purity and creates upheaval in our own stage and also 
the stage of others.  So, now, on this Shiv Ratri, let all children surrender this form of fire and become cool 
deities.  Finish the seed of arrogance and offer determined thoughts of uck flowers, the bitter words, so that 
with the completion of the fire of anger, you will easily become a form of the fire of yoga and the form of 
revelation will come in front of you. 
 

So, in order to fulfil this desire of BapDada, I had a few pure thoughts today, which I am writing here.  As 
soon as all of you receive this letter, I am sure all of you will race in your efforts. 
 

1. Each one to check the self in a subtle way and keep a chart to see to what extent you have become free 
from anger and bossiness, that is, subtle arrogance. (A very simple form of this chart is also enclosed.) 

2. Every morning, in the murli class, when traffic control song is played for 5 minutes, to have a little bit 
of extra meditation, according to discipline. 

3. Shiv Baba is also called Rudra Baba.  The rosary of Rudra or the rosary of victory is remembered of 
108.  The thought is that each Brahmin should make special time to have a minimum of 108 hours of 
yoga from now until Shiv Ratri so that the bitterness inside and the harsh sanskars easily finish.  For 
this, each one should continue to fulfil their worldly responsibilities and maybe have 4 hours of 
meditation in the morning, then you will easily be able to complete the 108 hours.  If it is possible, you 
can also have special yoga bhatthis. 

4. Special invaluable teachings of BapDada is also being sent with this letter.  Please study them daily 
and have the pure thought to imbibe these teachings in your practical life. 

 

With pure wishes for the Jayanti of our Bholanath Shiv Baba, and so the Jayanti of all of us children and 
also the Jayanti of the golden age. 
 

Please accept multifold greetings, 
 

B.K. Prakashmani 



Om Shanti Letter from Dadi Janki 1st February, 2003 
 
 
 
Dear divine brothers and sisters, the light of Baba’s eyes, 
 
Please accept greetings of love and peace from the London family.  As you are aware, the 
birthday of our Beloved Father and also the birthday of all of us children is approaching fast.  
This year, as Baba said: Let each and every soul receive the Father’s message and thereby 
claim their inheritance. 
 
Dadi Prakashmani has also been inspiring all of us and has created a lot of zeal and 
enthusiasm for the whole of Bharat and also the rest of the world.  Enclosed with this week’s 
murli batch is the regular monthly Madhuban Newsletter with 67 points of invaluable 
teachings.  Also enclosed is a letter for celebrating Shiv Ratri with as many programmes as 
you can organise and to have yoga bhatthis to enable you to collect 108 hours to make you a 
bead of the rosary of victory of 108. 
 
Dadiji has a lot of enthusiasm to really glorify Baba this year through this.  In London, we 
will be celebrating Shiv Ratri/Shiv Jayanti with the aim of giving souls’ drops of God’s 
qualities, and to enable souls to forge a connection with God in order to claim their 
inheritance from Him as His eternal children. 
 
Dadiji has given us a lot of variety to choose from to reveal our Beloved Father, so that we 
can concentrate on doing best whatever we can easily do.  The foremost aim is to do anything 
you can with so much love that no effort is visible, and you only experience God’s love and 
His blessings. 
 
With lots of love and regard, 
 
In the remembrance of the Ocean of Love, 
 
B.K. Janki 
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